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Notice of Availability:  Housing Element Update Draft EIR
Napa County is the lead agency under the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) and has prepared a Draft Environmental Impact Report (EIR) regarding its proposed Housing Element Update.  Copies of the Draft EIR are available electronically on the County’s website at www.co.napa.ca.us and a limited number of hard copies are available together with all referenced materials at the Napa County Department of Conservation, Development & Planning, 1195 Third Street, in Napa.

Project Description:  The County is proposing to rescind and replace the Housing Element of its General Plan with an updated Housing Element prepared in conformance with State law.  The updated element will contain policies and programs to encourage production of housing, and will also include quantitative objectives for the planning period which extends to 2014 and an inventory of housing sites including sites at Angwin, Moskowite Corner, Spanish Flat, and Napa Pipe.  Concurrent with the updated Housing Element, the County proposes to adopt conforming amendments to other sections of the General Plan, as well as amendments to the Safety and Conservation Elements necessary to comply with AB 162 (2007).  A draft of the Housing Element Update, State comments on the draft Housing Element Update, and a draft of other proposed General Plan amendments are available on the County’s website.  
The Draft EIR identifies potentially significant environmental impacts (project-specific and/or cumulative) in a variety of topic areas including land use, population, transportation, cultural resources, visual/aesthetics, public services, biology, fisheries, hydrology and geology, human health, air quality (including green house gas emissions), and noise.  Mitigation measures have also been identified where feasible.

Public and agency comments on the Draft EIR will be accepted from the date of this notice until the close of business on March 9, 2009 and should be submitted in writing or by e-mail to:

Napa County Dept of Conservation, Development & Planning

1195 Third Street, Suite 210

Napa, CA 94559

Attn:  Nancy Johnson

generalplanhousing@co.napa.ca.us

Oral comments will also be accepted at a public hearing before the County Planning Commission on February 18, 2009 at 9:00 AM or later at 1195 Third Street, Suite 305.  (Please consult the website for a more specific time in the week before the meeting.)  

